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The RivenSTAR  
Bimonthly Edition  

The Barony of Rivenstar entertains as 
well as educates the Greater 
Lafayette Community at the 
September Mosey Down Main Street 
and the Medieval Society of Purdueõs 
Fall Semester callouts at the Armory.  
 
September was the last Mosey event 
of the season. For those of us that 
didnõt make it to PENNSIC, we pulled 
out all the bells and whistles for this 
Mosey and the kids loved it. We had 
them try on different kinds of helms, 
gloves, and weapons while parents 
snapped shots of their kids fighting 
knights in armor. 
 
In the pictures on the right, you can 
see His Excellency Baron Adhamh 
MacAoidh engaging a skilled 
youngster in battle. Lots of people 
stopped to take photos of the 
mysterious knight in armor graciously 
taking a beating from the young 
boy. Check out that great footwork. 
We hope to see him again someday 
when heõs old enough to play. 
 
Fall is a big recruitment time for the 
Barony as well. We get an influx of 
thousands of college freshman 
looking for something to round out 
their college experience. For many, 
the SCA is a welcome distraction to 
Purdueõs mind melting freshman class 
load. 
 
Unfortunately, Indiana weather was 
not on our side this year. The big 
draws like Boiler Gold Rush and the 
Slayer Hill Concerts were rained out, 
so we didnõt have a chance to 
advertise the Medieval Society of 

Summer Fun and Recruitment for the Barony of Rivenstar 
By Katrín Grímsdóttir 

All photos on this page submitted  
by Katrin Grimsdottir. 

Purdueõs Fall Semester Callout.  
 
With some quick last minute 
organizing, we were able to create 
flyers, handouts, a Twitter feed, 
Facebook event pages, and create 
some sidewalk chalk signs to point the 
students our way. We had two 
callouts this year to try to get more 
attention. Both events had great 
turnouts from the students and the 
baronial populous.  
 
Besides the excellent fencing and 
heavy fighting demonstrations, we 
had tables with A&S projects, a 
video display of pictures from 
PENNSIC, and lots of people ready 
to chat about their favorite SCA 
experiences. We had productive 
conversations with potential new 
members, many of which have shown 
up at recent fighter and archery 
practices.   
 
Between the recruitment from the 
local community and the fresh young 
blood from the University, we hope 
to keep the legacy of the Barony of 
Rivenstar alive and flourishing for 
many years to come. 
 
 (More pictures of Mosey and the 
MSoP callouts on page 7-8) 



 

 

Important information about this publication: 
 

This is the Sep/Oct 2016, issue of the RivenSTAR, a 
publication of the Barony of Rivenstar of the Society for 
Creative Anachronism, Inc. (SCA, Inc.). The RivenSTAR 
is edited and available from Kathleen Hill, 2601 Soldiers 
Home Rd #17, West Lafayette, IN 47906. It is not a 
corporate publication of SCA, Inc., and does not delineate 
SCA, Inc. policies.  Copyright © 2016 Society for Creative 
Anachronism, Inc. For information on reprinting 
photographs, articles, or artwork from this publication, 
please contact the Chronicler, who will assist you in 
contacting the original creator of the piece. Please respect 
the legal rights of our contributors. 
 
The RivenSTAR gratefully accepts submissions of articles 
and artwork. These must be copyright free and of interest 
to the SCA community. The editor reserves the right to 
edit material before publication due to content or space 
constraints. Artwork should be submitted in electronic 
format (gif or jpg files, please.)  Use simple fonts like 
Times New Roman or Arial for text submissions. Please  
e-mail artwork, text submissions, and corrections to the 
RivenSTAR editor Lady Katrín Grímsdóttir  email: 
katrinthescrivener@gmail.com.  
 
Credits:  A portion of the images in this publication are 
protected by U.S. and Worldwide Copyright laws, and are 
owned by Microsoft® Publisher 2016.  
 
Clipart was downloaded from www.clipartkid.com (pg4), 
ak0.pinimg.com (pg4), www.godecookery.com (pg3), 
and www.hasslefreeclipart.com (pg1). Officer badges can 
be found at the MK Chroniclerõs website. 

Every Monday 
 

Madrigal Singers Rehearsal     
7:00 pm - Stewart Center 
Contact: Pieter van Doorn  email: sirpieter@juno.com 

 

Baronial Business Meetings     
8:00 pm - Stewart Center 
Seneschal's contact information in officerõs list  

 

Tuesdays - Dance Practice 
6:00 pm - Stewart Center or PMU South Tower 
Dance Mistressõ contact information in the officerõs list  
 

Every Wednesday - Heavy and Rapier Fighter Practice   

8:00 pm - Purdue Armory 
Marshal contact information in officerõs list 

 

Every Sunday 
 

Equestrian Practice     
1:00 pm - Huis Doorn (Spring to Fall) 

 

Archery & Thrown Weapons Practice     
4:00 pm - Huis Doorn (outdoors weather permitting) 
Marshal contact information in officerõs list 

 

Other special activities and classes will be announced at 
meetings, Facebook,  or www.midrealm.org/rivenstar 

Regular Weekly Activities Info 
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Medieval Society of Purdue Contacts 
 

President - Elizabeth of the Marshes  
email: marshe@purdue.edu 
 

Faculty Advisor - Gallien le Cavalier de l'Ile (Lyle Janney) 

Baron - Maighstir Adhamh MacAoidh (Adam Shepherd) 
email: baronofrivenstar@gmail.com 
 

Baroness - Uaile Malie Bean MhicAoid (Molly Magee)  
email: baronessofrivenstar@gmail.com 
 

Seneschal - Brianna the Small (Breanna Jones) 
email: brej939@gmail.com 
 

Knight's Marshal - Lord Orentil (Ron Schanlaub)  
email: rschanlaub@gmail.com 
 

Rapier Marshal (MIT)- Roberto de Barcelona (Bob Bruner)  
email: cneko71@gmail.com  
 

Archery Marshal - Wilhelm of Rivenstar (Ryan Jones)  
email: jonesra789@gmail.com 
 

Equestrian Marshal - Countess Takaya Mereleone,  
(Vickie Poole) 
email: takaya@juno.com 

Herald - Nikolai Vasilei Stefanov (Drake Meed) 
email: nvsrivenstar@gmail.com  
 

Chronicler - Lady Katrín Grímsdóttir (Kathleen Hill)  
email: katrinthescrivener@gmail.com  
 

MoAS - Signora Aurora Lucia Marinella (April Maybee)  
email: auroraluciamarinella@gmail.com 
 

Exchequer - Lady Françoise Katze (Ann Nordmeyer Longcor)  
email: ldyfrancoise@netzero.net 
 

Chatelaine - Lady Marilynde of the Rocks (Mary Rusek) 
email: Mary.rusek@swiftenterprises.com 
 

Web Minister - Lucius Antonius Ursus (Andrew marks) 
email: rivenstar.webminister@gmail.com 
 

Dance Mistress - Briana Stonefield (Mary Ellen Miller) 
email: mxmiller21@gmail.com 

Officers of the Barony of Rivenstar 
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Events and Announcements: 
 
Campus Activities 
 - BGR was postponed until this Saturday 27th due to rain.  -  
- Katrin made quarter page callout handouts to give out at 
the event. We are making arrangements to man the booth 
due to the rescheduling. 
 - Apparently there is another student organization event this 
Friday, but since it was not brought to our attention before 
this meeting, we wonõt be able to participate in that one. 
Purdue has been seriously lacking with getting advanced 
information out about these events. 
 - Griffin took down the big window display from last week. 
The next window display will be September 6th. We will 
discuss what we want to do with that display next meeting. 
 - Our Fall Callout is August 31st in the Armory during 
fighter practice at 8:00 pm. John offered his photos to be 
used for a slide show presentation. Pieter offered to try to 
make that happen. 
 
A&S Classes 
 - Breanna will be teaching a Viking wire weaving class. 
Class time and place TBD. 
 - If you would like to teach a class, contact the MOAS. 
 
Post PENNSIC Cleanup 
Trailer unloading (take #2) is happening Tuesday August 
24th at 6:30 pm at Huis Doorn. 
 
Christmas Court 
Breanna and Wilhelm went to go see the Lutheran church 
that Adrienne goes to and they said it would do fine for a 
Christmas court site. They showed us pictures. Everyone 
seemed happy with the site. Someone will try to schedule the 
social hall for December 3rd as our first choice with Dec 
10th as a second choice. 
 
Spring Event 
 - Katrin generated a list of possible venues and posted it to 
the email list. We went over that list and made a list of pros 
and cons for many of them.  
 - It was finally decided that since we want to do the 
Tournament of Chivalry, we should have a larger more 
accessible site like the Tippecanoe County Fairgrounds. 
 - Katrin will check on possible dates for the site. April 1st, 
8th, or 29th were preferred since Stone Dog is the 16th and 
another popular event is the 22nd. 
 - If we do April 1st, Katrin thought would be fun to do Three 
Saints and a Fool. 
 - We outright rejected Sigulfõs suggestion to call the event 
Three Saints and a Sausage Fest. 
 - Since the dishwashing facilities are not ideal at the 
fairgrounds we discussed having more minimalist feast 
options such as having another hog roast and pies in 
disposable aluminum baking pans.  
 - Rocky found some cheap eco-friendly disposable trays. 
See Facebook for the website. 
 

~~~~~~~~~  
 

Rivenstarõs Baronial Business Meeting Minutes 

Meeting Minutes for 8-22-16 
13 members in attendance, one new person 

 
Officer Reports: 

Baron/Baroness  
There was a demo in Wurm Wald. Three Rivenstar members 
were there. It was a well-attended event. 
 
Chronicler 
The newsletter will be published online this week and she will 
have paper copies available next week. 
 
Herald ð nothing new as of yet. 
 
Exchequer - The report went in successfully. 
 
Equestrian 
We held a successful practice on Sunday. Takaya talked 
about her riding experiences with one of the horses. 
 
Chatelaine 
 - Mosey is Saturday September 3rd. 
 - Thereõs a demo scheduled Oct 3rd at a local school that 
has a medieval themed festival. 
 - The Gold Key may need to be moved from its current 
location. Rocky will keep us updated. 
 - She went through her supplies and brought in a stack of 
books to give away at the meeting. 
 - The new person attending our meeting found out about us 
from the Mosey event. 
 
Webminister - Ursus submitted his report. 
 
Madrigals 
They have resumed practices for the year and are starting 
to rehearse for Christmas court. 
 
Archery 
Weõve had low attendance lately due to weather and 
peopleõs crazy summer schedules. We will continue to have 
Thursday evening practices until it becomes too dark after 
5:30 pm. Sunday practices officially start at 4:00 pm 
Sundays at Huis Doorn. 
 
Seneschal 
 - There have been changes made at the Society level about 
contracts and services pertaining to use of sites. Only the 
Seneschal or officially recognized deputies may sign official 
contracts for the group. Breanna will post the link for those 
wishing to read the full statement. 
 - The group discussed what that meant for unofficial 
practices like the ones occasionally held at Huis Doorn and 
that there are separate insurance requirements and rules for 
Equestrian activities. 
 

www.godecookery.com 
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Rivenstarõs Baronial Business Meeting Minutes 

Meeting Minutes for 8-29-16 
16 Members in attendance 

 
Event Reports: 
Master Adam received an Augmentation of Arms: Three 
Adams Bickering. 
Ursus received a Cavendish Knot. 
 

Officer Reports: 
Equestrian ð We had another successful practice. 
 
Chronicler - The Jul/Aug issued has been published. One 
print copy was made for John. Next issue will include 
PENNSIC and the rest of the summer activities. 
 
Exchequer - Working on monthly reports and statements. 
 
Archery - Attendance has been low especially on Thursdays.  
We discussed ways to get the word out. 
 
Chatelaine - Mosey is this Saturday. Ursus will bring his tent 
to the Wednesday fighter practice since he cannot attend 
Mosey. Katrin and Wilhelm will gather everything they need 
on Wednesday so Wilhelm and a few others have 
everything they need for setup Saturday between 4:30 and 
5:00 pm. 
 
Nothing new to report from the Herald, Webminister, and 
Seneschal. 
 

Announcements: 
 
Next Meeting September 5 (Labor Day Monday) is still on 
assuming we can get into the room. 
 
Callout 
 - Since both the BGR dates were cancelled due to rain, we 
decided to keep the August 31st Callout and add another 
Callout on September 7th.   
 - Set up times start 7:15-7:30ish depending how much stuff 
youõve got. 
 - Katrin volunteered to create a mini callout handout flyer 
to hand out at Mosey and create Facebook event pages for 
both dates. 
 - Nicoli volunteered to generate a twitter account for the 
barony for the purpose of pushing recruitment 
announcements to the campus feeds. Katrin will help with 
content. We may add other platforms later, but these 
platforms will not be used for intra-baronial communication. 
 - There will be a chalk party and posters will be hung 
around campus. 
 
Communications 
 - After a lengthy debate, we decided that we will continue 
to use both the RivenList and the Facebook pages as they 
both still serve a purpose. Facebook allows us to create 
event pages which have become popular with Scadians all 
over the country. 
 - There was a plea from those who still mostly use the email 
list that if you post something important to the FB page that 

The Barony of Rivenstar  
cordially invites you to their annual 

  

Christmas Court 
 

December 3rd, 2016 
 

Our Saviour's Lutheran Church  
300 W Fowler Ave 

West Lafayette, IN 47906  

Doors open at noon for Crafting & Classes 

The Potluck Feast begins at 6:00 pm 

Baronial Court to follow 

Evening Dancing & Clean up 

 

This is a dry site. No open flame. 
 

The officers typically bring meat dishes,  

but feel free to bring your favorite dish, 
beverage, or dessert to share.  

Bring your own feast gear.  
 

This is a full garb event.  

Contact the Chatelaine for loaner garb.  
 

There is no site fee.  

We must be off site by 10:00 pm. 
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Exchequer 
The August report was signed and submitted. 
 
Chatelaine 
We have a demo coming up October 3rd at Ladoga. Rocky 
will get us more information about location. 
 
[Nothing new to report from the other officers in attendance: 
Chronicler, Herald, and Seneschal.] 
 

Announcements: 
 
Christmas Court 
Brianna will have more information for us next week about 
the location. The tentative date is Dec 3rd. 
 
Spring Event 
We are still looking for an appropriate site to host a TOC. 
The buildings that we really needed at the Fairgrounds are 
booked for most of the spring. Lots of new potential sites 
were suggested. Several people were tasked with fact 
finding. 
 
Baronial Gifts 
During the meeting, Adrianne presented Their Excellencies 
with a hand crotched blanket that she had been working on 
since last Christmas Court. Itõs blue with a large white 
Rivenstar in the center.  

Rivenstarõs Baronial Business Meeting Minutes 

you also post it to the email list. 
 - Adhamh and Ursus will be added as FB administrators. 
We will try to find a way to auto post between the two 
platforms.  
 - The consensus from the group was that we donõt want to 
add yet another app into the mix if we donõt have to and 
the studentsõ dislike of òoutdatedó tech such as Facebook 
would not deter the majority of us who regularly use 
Facebook for communication within the Barony and with 
other SCA groups.  
 
Spring Event 
 - Katrin posted the website information for the Tippecanoe 
County Fairgrounds to the FB list and the RivenList including 
an aerial view of the site and rental fees.  
 - Their rentals rates have changed since the last time we 
used their facilities, so we reevaluated what we will or will 
not need for holding a TOC. 
 - So far, we want the Home Economics Building, The Swine 
Barn, and one of the parking lots. We may also want the 
Exhibit hall and the sheep barn depending on A&S and or 
Royalty needs. 
 - Katrin will email HRHõs Chamberlain to inquire about the 
typical draw for a TOC as well as try again to contact the 
Fairgrounds Coordinator to confirm a date. 
 - We want April 1st as our first choice with the 8th and 29th 
as backups.  April 1st can be planned as an all-indoor 
event.  
 - There was much after meeting discussion about doing a 
minimal feast, hog roasts, and using as few serving dishes as 
possible since dishwashing is limited on site. Katrin will check 
to see if the Shelter House is rentable and if we can do a 
hog roast there. 
 

~~~~~~~~~  
 
 

Meeting Minutes for 9-12-16 
17 Members in attendance 

 
Event Reports: 
Ankara hosted a successful candle making session. They 
made container candles and discussed period candle 
designs. There are plenty of supplies to possibly do another 
session. Lots of barony members were working on garb and 
other projects as well. 
 
Wurm Waldõs Sunday fighting practice drew in lots of new 
people and is shaping up to be regular draw for fighters 
locally and from neighboring groups. 
 
 

Officer Reports: 
Archery 
We had 14 people at this last Sunday practice. Some of the 
newbies came to us from the Mosey events.  
 
Madrigals 
They are working on new music for Christmas Court. 
 

íOoh, we love surprises. Is it bigger than our Baroness?î 
íWhy yes, yes it is!î 
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 - Katrin will post a Facebook Event page once Brianna has 
gotten the final confirmation. 
 
Spring Event 
 - We are still looking for an appropriate site to host a TOC 
(Tournament of Chivalry).   
 - Since we decided that the TOC (or Slug Fest as it was 
called) was going to be the primary focus of the event, we 
can choose a site to fit those needs.   
 - We would not need a full kitchen nor would we need 
space for classes or other non-fighting activities. We would 
not have an evening feast, but we might have food brought 
in for lunch on site.  
 - The Purdue Armory has the space and parking 
availability, but Purdue has weird rules about collecting 
money for the venders and at the troll gate. Someone is 
looking into what all that would entail, but itõs not promising. 
 - The Family Sports Center between Klondike Road and 
400 West has indoor soccer fields and is rentable for $100 
per hour. Itõs big enough for what we need, lots of parking, 
and is not too far off the beaten path.  Pieter and Brianna 
will meet up to visit the site. 
 - Sternfeld is having a TOD (Tournament of Defense) April 
8th and Stone Dog Inn is on April 15th, so both of those 
dates are now out due to conflicts. 
 
Archery Gear and Winter Archery 
 - There have been requests to use the funds generated by 
last yearõs lunch profits for fixing the archery loaner gear. 
Ideas were offered for fixing gear.  Nothing was decided.  
(That would require a formal proposal, estimated repair 
costs, material costs, and someone to champion the project.)  
- William offered to take a look at the arrows to see what 
needed to be done.  
 - William also asked (via Facebook) about the idea of 
getting archery nets. We discussed using the Armory for 
winter practices, but there was an empathetic no against 
doubling up fighter practice and archery practice on 
Wednesday nights. With the jugglerõs club at the other end 
there is simply not enough room to play safely. More 
investigation is needed as well as a volunteer to get the 
information from Purdue about the specifics before we can 
discuss buying nets. 

 
~~~~~~~~~  

 
 

Meeting Minutes for 10-3-16 
10 Members in attendance 

 
Event Reports: 
Lots of reports from Feast of the Hunters Moon which is an 
annual local reenactment event for the 1700õs with crossover 
from lots of SCA folks. 
 

Officer Reports: 
 
Archery - Despite many of us being at the Feast, there was 
an archery practice held on Sunday. 
 

Rivenstarõs Baronial Business Meeting Minutes 

Meeting Minutes for 9-19-16 
12 Members in attendance +3 new people 

 
Event Reports: 
Nan and Pieter attended the Middle Kingdom Academy of 
Defense (MKAoD) event. Kai (sp?) was elevated to the 
Order of the Masters of Defense.  Nan spoke on his behalf 
during the elevation. 
 
A&S Projects of Note:  
Francoise worked on garb projects that will use up all of her 
scraps.  
Katrin created a fitted cell phone belt pouch and added the 
chronicler badge with embroidery.  
John brought in and worked on one of his woven belts. 
 

Officer Reports: 
Archery 
Wilhelm spoke highly of our newest recruit Arial and her 
skills as an archer. This brought up the discussion of having a 
baronial championship contest. We will need to discuss it 
with the Baron and Baroness. 
 
Chatelaine 
We have a demo coming up October 3rd at Ladoga. 
The Feast of the Hunters Moon and the Fisherõs Renaissance 
Faire are both the same weekend October 1st and 2nd. 
 
Chronicler 
(Via email) Aurora had requested that we not use acronyms 
for the meeting minutes. This may be off-putting for the 
newer members who are not in the know of SCA (Society for 
Creative Anachronism) jargon. Katrin will endeavor to type 
out the full names with the acronym. 
 
Equestrian 
The group was able to get some greatly needed training in 
for the horses this weekend. 
 
Exchequer 
Nothing new, but she wanted to remind those who will need 
event site deposits that they will need to let her know so she 
can bring the checkbook for signatures. 
 
Seneschal 
Brianna discussed SCA corporateõs new contract policy for 
seneschals. So far, all of our bases are covered including 
equestrian activities. The event steward/autocrat is 
considered a seneschal deputy and with permission, can sign 
contracts in the seneschalõs absence. 
 

Announcements and Events: 
 
Christmas Court 
 - We decided that we want the church from noon until 
11:00 pm. We donõt expect to stay that late, but it gives us 
a good cushion for cleanup. Brianna is finalizing the plans.  
 - Christmas Court will be held December 3, 2016. It will be 
at the Our Savior Lutheran Church in West Lafayette on the 
corner of Fowler Street and Vine Street.  
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Rivenstarõs Baronial Business 
Meeting Minutes 

Chronicler - The next issue of the newsletter should be out 
next week. 
 
Equestrian - No equestrian practice held due to 
participation in the Feast. 

 
Announcements and Events: 

 

 
Christmas Court 
 - It will be December 3, 2016. Doors open at noon. Event 
ends at 10:00 pm. We need to be off site by 11:00 pm.  
 - The address is Our Savior Lutheran Church, 300 West 
Fowler Avenue; West Lafayette, IN 47906. Itõs located on 
the corner of Fowler Street and Vine Street.  
 - Katrin will post a Facebook Event page. We need to get 
the Christmas court information posted to the website. Ursus 
will be contacted. 
 
Spring Event 
 - Gallien is looking into reserving the Armory through the 
student org.   
 - Purdue requires groups to hire one of their cashiers to 
collect money for us and then they reimburse groups after a 
week or so. We doubt this will be acceptable to vendors, so 
we will simply not have merchants at the armory.  
 - If we use the armory, we will also need to modify our site 
fees to be donations. Since we are a non-profit group, we 
should be able to skirt the Purdue vending policies. We will 
need to investigate that further. 
 - Their Royal Majesties asked us to host a Tournament of 
Chivalry, so we are going to proceed with having a simple 
TOC event with feast.   
 - Sternfeld is having a TOD (Tournament of Defense) April 
8th (which is also Purdueõs Spring Fest Bug Bowl) and Stone 
Dog Inn is on April 15th, so both of those dates are out due 
to proximity conflicts. We are looking for feast sites for 
April 22nd or 29th. 
 - We need to have use of the kitchen for the full day. We 
went through the list of potential sites and checked off which 
ones wouldnõt serve our needs. Brianna is going to check a 
few more sites. Nan is going to check out the Marsh building 
to see if it can be rented.  
 - We discussed reducing the number of feast seats sold to 
open up the possibility have using a smaller venue.  
 
Notes taken by Katrin Grimsdottir 

More Pictures from September 
Mosey Down Main Street 2016 

All photos on this page submitted by Katrin Grimsdottir. 

Congratulations to  
Lord Lucius Antonius Ursus  

for becoming a Companion of the  
Order of the Cavendish Knot  

 

This honor is given to those who have shown 
proficiency on the field of rapier combat or 
exemplary service in furthering such field. 

Wulfõs Annual Halloween Costume Pun Party  
Will be held Saturday October 29th at 7:00 pm at Wulf & 
Coisõ house. Dress up as your favorite pun or Halloween  

costume. Bring a dish, beverage, and/or dessert to share. 
Wulf will send out an email to the list with more details.  
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Pictures from the Medieval Society Callout 2016 

All photos on this page submitted by Katrin Grimsdottir. 
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The Tin Hat Survival Guide  

How to tell whoõs who in court and how to curry favor by using the right greetings. 

King & Queen  

They are the reigning King and Queen of the Middle Kingdom. They are referred to as the Crown. 

How do I address them?   òYour Royal Majestyó or òYour Majestyó 

How do I recognize them?   Look for the big crown of all gold.   

They often wear Midrealm heraldry. The Queenõs banner has a rose instead of a gold crown. 

 

Prince & Princess  

They are the current crowned Prince and Princess of the Middle Kingdom. They are called the Tanists. 

How do I address them?   òYour Royal Highnessó or òYour Highnessó 

How do I recognize them?   Look for the big crown of all silver.  

They often wear Midrealm heraldry. The Princessõs banner has a rose instead of a gold crown. 

 
Duke & Duchess  

They are gentles who have been King or Queen at least twice.  Their title is referred to as a Ducal. 

How do I address them?   òYour Graceó or òMy Lord Duke, My Lady Duchessó 

How do I recognize them?   Look for a gold coronet decorated with strawberry leaves.  

Sometimes they just wear the leaves! 

 

Count & Countess  

They are gentles who have been King or Queen once. Their title is referred to as a County. 

How do I address them?   òYour Excellencyó or òMy Lord Count, My Lady Countessó 

How do I recognize them?   Look for a gold embattled coronet. 

 

Viscount & Viscountess  
They are gentles who have been Prince or Princess of a Principality.  

How do I address them?   òYour Excellencyó or òMy Lord Viscount, My Lady Viscountessó 

How do I recognize them?   If they reigned in the Midrealm, look for a silver embattled coronet. 

 

Territorial Baron & Baroness  

These gentles hold lands in fief from the Crown. 

How do I address them?   òYour Excellencyó or òMy Lord Baron, My Lady Baronessó or  

òBaron/Baronessó 

How do I recognize them?   Look for a gold coronet with six pearls or roundels. 

 

Court Baron & Baroness  

This is an award given at the pleasure of the Crown, typically for longtime service to the Kingdom or 

the Crown.  It is also given to former landed Barons and Baronesses.  

How do I address them?   òYour Excellencyó or òMy Lord Baron, My Lady Baronessó 

How do I recognize them?   Look for a silver coronet with six pearls or roundels. 

 
Clipart and Information Source: Midrealm Heraldõs Webpage http://www.midrealm.org/heraldry/awards.php 
Survival Guide designed and written by Katrin Grimsdottir 


